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The Honorable Lonnie Clark, Chairperson 

House Committee on Veterans and Military 

Statehouse, Room 532-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Clark: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2007 by Representative Williams 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2007 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2007 would authorize the issuance of a distinctive license plate to any retired member 

of the United State Army, United State Navy, United State Marine Corps, United States Air Force, 

or United States Coast Guard.   

 

 The Department of Revenue estimates HB 2007 would increase its expenditures by a 

minimum of $12,600 in FY 2020, which includes $2,000 for 40 hours of programming to modify 

the Motor Vehicles Registration System; $2,400 for 100 hours of updating policies and procedures 

and training materials; $7,200 for 300 hours of systems testing; and $1,000 for 50 hours to design 

a large and small plate for each new distinctive license plate.  The Department indicates it would 

incur additional costs of $7.89 and $6.52 to print and ship each large and small plate, respectively.  

Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2007 is not reflected in The FY 2020 Governor’s Budget 

Report.  
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Division of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


